League Report for SBA AGM on 11th November.
My first year as your League Secretary has been interesting and enjoyable. After formulating the 2023 fixtures for David I took office at the 2022 AGM.
At the Spring meeting in April things got rather heated when I suggested to reduce playing format to 18 ends, so we took a decision to ask every club to email me how they would want to play 21 or 18 ends. After a disappointing response the League Committee at their meeting decided to keep the status quo.
Also talked about at this meeting was the changing the League too home and away. Danny Kite presented a presentation on how this would work.
Again, it was decided to send out copies of Danny’s presentation to all the clubs in the League for them to discuss, and for the clubs to return their decision by the end of June.
Again, a poor response with 19 clubs requesting to stay the same, 15 for the change, 1 either way, and 2 for the regional way, and 15 didn’t reply, so it was decided scrap the ideal of a home and away league. 
But two Clubs who voted for it in first place have now put a motion requesting for it to be voted on at the AGM for the league to be Home and Away in 2025.
The League commenced on 6th of May, but during the season we had issues with the weather causing fixtures to be postponed due to unfit greens, but all in all we did complete the fixtures not on the last day 2nd of September but a few days later.
I’m please that we had most clubs sending their results in by 8 o’clock which I requested at the Spring Meeting, so all the results and League positions were on the SBA Web Site by 10 o’clock that night, I do think this was a success. I must thank Craig for updating the programme we use for this success.
I must Congratulate all the League Champions who will be able to pick up their Cups, Certificates and prize money at the Luncheon on the 5th  of November at the Batch Farm Lympsham.
Finally, I would like to thank my three Area Reps Jeff, Chris, and Danny for all their help during the season. Also, we have picked up two new clubs Castle Cary and St Anns an extra team Winscombe C for next season, also all 2024 fixture has been circulated to all fixture secretaries for 2024. 
Thanks Again for sending your results so prompt keep it up for 2024.
Richard Doughty
Ladies Report.
2023 has been a tricky year for the Ladies League with adverse weather and lack of Ladies available to play, in some Clubs.
 The torrential rain on some Saturday’s caused games to be cancelled, and it proved very difficult for some Club’s to re-arrange them, in what has been a very busy year.
 I have had expressions of interest from a further seven Clubs for next season, of which three have now confirmed with me that they intend to enter, one Club already in the League intends to enter two teams. Sadly, Alexandra has withdrawn from the League due to lack of Ladies.
 2024 will again be a busy year, in which I am hoping to play more, therefore, to assist with the League, I am looking to recruit three Area Secretaries for the Leagues. If you know of anybody who would like to help, please ask them to contact me. 
 Lastly, I would like to thank the ladies & even some gentlemen for their patience over the last season.
 Barbara
